
Data Submitted (UTC 11): 9/20/2022 2:49:59 AM

First name: Jodi &amp;amp; Mark

Last name: Rittenhouse

Organization: 

Title: 

Comments: We would like to voice our concerns with the proposed expansion of the HLL complex. We have a

home near the lake and 4 generations of our family have recreated on this lake. A main concern is motor boat

access being restricted due to increase of docks and non motorized watercraft expanded use. #2 is the

environmental  impact for example the impact on the loons which have taken up residence. It seems

contradictory that the cabins on the other side of the lake have no frredoms on the land yet this development has

freedoms to make massive changes. Is there a double standard? What happens if this venture fails? Is it going to

be broken into sections or is the forest service going to allow even greater changes  .Also, is the trailhead parking

lot going to be bigger or smaller then it already is? We never received any letter from the forest service in regards

to this proposed project. We want to be notified of any and all upcoming activities and correspondence regarding

this endeavor.  We realize the lodge needs upgrades but feel the proposed  expansion is too large for the size of

Hooland Lake. Thank you for considering our heartfelt concerns.  Jodi and Mark


